
The Board of Bear Lake County Commissioners met in a regular session on Monday, September 14, 2015 

at the School District #33 Board Room in Paris, Idaho.  Members present were Vaughn N. Rasmussen, 

Chairman, Bradley D. Jensen, Rex L. Payne and Cindy Garner, Clerk of the Board. 

Treasurer Tricia Poulsen, Prosecuting Attorney Steven A. Wuthrich and Sheriff Brent R. Bunn were also 

present. 

AGENDA APPROVED 

Commissioner Jensen made a motion to approve the agenda as posted, seconded by Commissioner 

Payne, motion carried. 

COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS 

Treasurer Poulsen stated she was ready for the tax deed sale at 1:00 P.M. on the courthouse steps, also 

stated that the Treasurer’s Conference in the 1st week of August in 2017 would be in Bear Lake and 

would appreciate help in the future to make it a successful conference. 

Sheriff Brent R. Bunn presented his monthly report and stated everything went fairly well with the 

LATOJA bike race this past weekend.  He mentioned conservative cost for Raspberry Days was 

approximately $10,000.00.  There is a new ISP officer coming into the valley, also had meeting with 

Clerk Garner  


